
 

No. AIRBSNLEWA/CHQ/CMD/2019-20/       Dated:05.08.2019 
 
To 
Shri P.K. Purwar 
CMD BSNL 
New Delhi-110001 
 
Sub.:  Provision of Mobile connection to retired  / retiring BSNL employees in view of 

closure of WLL services- request for implementation. 
Ref:-  BSNL CO letter no. 2-7/2007-PHA dated 20.07.2007. Circular No. 11/200-PHA. 
 
Respected Sir, 
 
 In the above cited reference and subject matter, it is bring to your kind notice that 
BSNL Corporate Office has already issued orders regarding provision of Mobile 
connection to retired /retiring BSNL employees in view of closure of WLL services but 
many Telecom Circles has not implemented this BSNL CO orders and the BSNL retired 
/retiring employees are finding difficulty. This facility was provided to those employees 
who are not provided landline facility  due to non feasibility or availing existing WLL 
connection may be provided Prepaid Mobile facility on monthly recharge basis as per 
Corporate Circular no. 11/2007-PHA”. 
 

As per Circular no. 11/2007-PHA  Approved 
Category  Free Local 

Calls 
(monthly) 

C-TOP UP 
Value (in. 
Rs) 

Executive falling in category E3 and above including 
full time Directors & CMA 

500 500 

Executives falling in category E1 and E2 250 250 
Non-Executives falling in category NE-5 to NE-11 150 150 
Non-Executives falling in category NE-1 to NE-41 100 100 

 
Salient features:- 

1. Free SIM in lieu of rent free connections. 

2. C-Top UP of the value equivalent to free local calls. C-TOP UP may also provided on 

existing BSNL SIM in the name of the employees. 

3. Employees has to give undertaking that he is not availing the landline connection. 

4. All others guidelines as per Circular No. 11/2007-PHA have to be followed. 

5. This facility is approved for two months from the date of issue of letter. 



 
 

 

 

We would therefore request you to kindly intervene in the matter so that a reminder is further issued 

to all the Circles to implement the BSNL CO Circle to facilitate the BSNL  retired /retiring employees by 

giving Mobile connection in view of closure of WLL services and the landline telephone connection could 

not be provided due to non-feasible area. 

 

With kind regards, 

 

Yours’ Sincerely, 

 
(Prahlad Rai) 

General Secretary, AIRBSNLEWA 
 
 
Copy to: 

 Shri Sheetla Prasad, Director(CM/HR), BSNL Board, New Delhi-110001 
 Shri S.K. Sinha, PGM(Admin), BSNL Corporate Office, New Delhi-110001  

           
 

 
   

 


